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12-17-05: Chimney Rocks/Michaux State Forest, PA: This was a scheduled Sierra Club outing. We had a small turnout due in part to a recent ice storm that hit our region on Thursday and also because of the Holiday season. Still four of us joined in for a challenging trek through the hills of Pennsylvania. I was joined by 16 Penny, BKPKER (A recent transplant from VA), Water Bug and Sam the Wonder Dog (STWD). 
The original plan was to do an 8.4 mile version of the shorter hike that is posted here but we immediately had to modify our plans. Upon arriving at the Old Forge Picnic Area we found the entrance plowed with ice and a temporary closure sign. Luckily a secondary parking area was only 0.5 miles further north where the AT crosses Rattle Snake Rd. This would only reduce the hike by about 0.7 miles and would still allow us to collect GPS data on the portion of the trek that we hadn't hiked before. We meet there and were on the trail before 10:00. We soon realized that this hike was going to require a higher level of exertion than on previous trips to this venue. Everything including the snow on the ground was covered in a thick layer of ice. In some places others had recently gone before us and had broken the snow but over about 50% of the trek we had the misfortune of being the first. This really creates a workout for the calves. Most of the climb up to Chimney Rocks was over the virgin ice. We still made good time and were rewarded by crystal clear views. 

While we visited the overlook a group of hikers passed through and broke the snow for about the next 2 miles. We really made good time there. As we reached the turn-off from the AT the previous group's tracks continued  straight and we once again found ourselves crunching through the ice. The hardest part was traversing the gas line swath hill. In places you actually had to either force your feet through the snow or find yourself sliding down the hill. This was even more problematic for Sam who lost his footing several times. 

Once we reached the point on our return leg where Chimney Rocks Road becomes Tumbling Run Tr the ice became a little slushier and easier to negotiate. The last mile was along the same segment of the AT that we came in on so were able to walk in our own tracks. We were finished by 2:00 and soon on our way back home, perhaps a little more tired than we thought we would be, but still in good spirits as a result of an invigorating hike. 

Details, maps and GPS data for this long version will be added soon to the above link.
